
Adult Education Committee Annual Report  

We said goodby to Gail Adler as she stepped off the committee after MANY years of 
service.  We wish her the best as she pursues her many passions.  Thank you, Gail, for all 
you’ve done for this committee. 

Thank you, Phil Schlossberg, for taking over as our committee liaison to the Partners in 
Jewish Programming (PJP) consortium. 

We welcomed new members this year.   Allen Landerman, Jeremy Rubock, Norberto 
Lemcoff, Dr. Eric Peters all joined us this year.   

Rabbi Small continued to offer Natalie Ziplow classes each week. 

We started the fiscal year with our clergy providing a three-part series for the High 
Holidays. 

We supported the The Arts at The Emanuel by bringing in Dr. Stephen Fraade to speak 
about the history at the time of the play Domitilla.   

We supported the Torah Scroll Project by bringing in Rabbi Edward Feld, who spoke about 
his latest book, The Book of Revolutions. 

We welcomed two Israeli speakers, Yoram Ettinger and Jessica Steinberg, who gave us a 
glimpse into contemporary Israeli issues. 

Norberto Lemcoff has worked on an Israeli film festival to be shown in the summer of 2024. 

Allen Landerman and Jeremy Rubock will lead a chavurah style program, beginning with 
Pirkei Avot in June, 2024. They will meet monthly with new topics being decided as they 
expand their programming. 

We supported programs through the PJP consortium.  There was an 8-part series called 
What Jews Think, a 3-part film series and a 6-part travel series.  The consortium also 
provided four stand-alone programs. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Tammi Kraushaar 

Chair 

 

 


